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Recommendation
School’s Forum agrees to fund a one year extension to the Aspire contract which expires in September 2017. This will enable the continued delivery of alternative education provision and behaviour support until September 2018.
Report

1. In November 2013, Schools Forum agreed a financial commitment to a 3 year contract with Aspire Academy.  The current contract with Aspire provides 23 alternative education placements (5 primary and 18 secondary). It is currently due to expire in September 2017. 
2. Proposals were agreed by Schools Forum last November to fund an increase in the number of alternative education places available to children and young people from 23 to 50 placements. This is 20 for primary pupils and 30 for secondary pupils.  It was agreed to explore the delivery of the new alternative education provision in each of the Behaviour and Attendance panel areas. 

3 Discussions have just started taking place with a couple of local Multi-Agency Trusts about including some alternative education provision in their applications to establish Free Schools as part of the next Free School bidding round.  This should support all key stages, with provision located in each B&A panel area. If these are successful, it’s anticipated that B&NES will start to have some new purpose built longer term alternative education provision becoming available from 2018/19 onwards.  
4 However, we need to increase capacity in the intervening period.  Work is underway in consultation with the Joint Chairs Group (Behaviour and Attendance Panels) to increase amount of alternative provision available in the interim. This includes market testing for additional primary and secondary provision outside of Bath.  
5 Part of the interim arrangements supported by the Joint Chairs Group is the extension of the Aspire Contract by a year. This will enable the continuation of the alternative education provision in Bath whilst longer term arrangements are commissioned and put in place. The value of the one year extension is £877,308. 
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